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The Committee met under the chairmanship of the Alternate Representative of the United States and Committee Vice Chair, Giovanni Snidle, to consider the matters on the agenda, document CP/CSH-1373/12 corr. 1.

The following delegations participated in this meeting:  Argentina, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, El Salvador, Guatemala, Haiti, Mexico, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Trinidad and Tobago, and United States.
OPENING SESSION
· Giovanni Snidle, Alternate Representative of the United States to the OAS and Vice Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security

Mr. Giovanni Snidle reminded the delegations that this was the second seminar to be organized jointly by this Committee and the Inter-American Defense Board, through the Inter-American Defense College, with support from the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security. He welcomed Rear Admiral Jeffrey A. Lemmons, who was appointed recently as Director of the Inter-American Defense College. Encouraging the delegations to actively participate in the three days of the seminar, he noted as well that the importance of this seminar lay in the fact that the activity itself was a confidence- and security-building measure. 

· José Miguel Insulza, Secretary General of the OAS

The statement by OAS Secretary José Miguel Insulza was published as document CP/CSH/INF.302/12.

· Rear Admiral Jeffrey A. Lemmons, Director of the Inter-American Defense College

Rear Admiral Lemmons recalled that on October 9, 1962 the Secretary of State of the United States presented the then Secretary General of the OAS, José A. Mora, with the keys to the College, which was today marking half a century. He also spoke about the benefits of the relationship between the College and the Organization, and expressed his appreciation for the opportunity to hold joint activities such as this seminar.

The Rear Admiral remarked that the purpose of the College continued to be to provide students an opportunity to learn about current affairs, develop a sense of unity, and increase personal friendships in the Hemisphere.

Commenting as well on the Organization’s new vision, which the Secretary General presented recently to the Permanent Council, he noted that, through activities such as this seminar, the College was serving as a forum to advance the understanding of mandates.

Finally, the Rear Admiral said that the College currently had 62 students representing 15 countries.  He added that he was interested in extending participation to the other member states.
I. HISTORICAL OVERVIEW

· Samuel Logan, Director of Southern Pulse
Mr. Samuel Logan said it was difficult to separate the issue of small arms and light weapons from transnational organized crime. Mr. Logan pointed to several instances in the region, including the violence in Colombia, the proxy wars in Central America, the Suri Cartel, criminal gangs, and cartels in Mexico, among others.
II. RECENT DEVELOPMENTS AND NEW TRENDS: REGIONAL APPROACHES
· Ambassador Pablo Macedo, Director General, Matías Romero Institute, Secretariat of Foreign Affairs, Mexico
Ambassador Pablo Macedo’s presentation on “Regional trends against the backdrop of the UN Programme of Action to Prevent, Combat and Eradicate the Illicit Trade in Small Arms and Light Weapons (PoA)” was published as document CP/CSH/INF.299/12.

· Myriam Vásquez, Chief Technical Advisor, Central American Small Arms and Light Weapons Control Programme (CASAC)
The presentation by Ms. Myriam Vásquez, on “Problems with small arms and light weapons trafficking in the Hemisphere – CASAC Program,” was published as document CP/CSH/INF.300/12.
· Callixtus Joseph, Regional Crime and Security Strategy Coordinator, CARICOM Implementation Agency for Crime and Security (IMPACS)
The presentation by Mr. Callixtus Joseph, on “Illicit Trafficking in Small Arms and Light Weapons and Associated Ammunition in CARICOM,” was published as document CP/CSH/INF.303/12.
· Comments by member states
The delegation of the United States stated its commitment to full implementation of the Inter-American Convention against the Illicit Manufacturing of and Trafficking in Firearms, Ammunition, Explosives and Other Related Materials (CIFTA), the United Nations Firearms Protocol, and international instruments on weapons tracing.  It also noted that the CIFTA Convention was referred to the Senate in October 2011 for ratification. Observing as well that all the presenters mentioned the issue of marking and tracing, it spoke about the U.S. government’s “e-tracing” program, and thanked the OAS for implementing the program, which provides labeling kits. It further noted that to date 20 states had signed agreements with the Organization. Finally, the delegation asked the panelists what would be the next steps to improve the marking and tracing of weapons in the region.
Mr. Samuel Logan identified communication as the biggest challenge. He cited for example the high turnover of staff in the region, which had become an added problem, and spoke about the importance of AMERIPOL as a major resource but that financing for this organization had not been sufficient. Mr. Logan also emphasized the role of private security firms and the need for more of them in the Hemisphere, but explained that in some cases communication between these firms and their respective governments was not the best.

Mr. Callixtus Joseph spoke about the importance of civil society organizations in these matters.
Ambassador Pablo Macedo said that regional institutions can contribute to the strengthening of the CIFTA. He also noted that the OAS can strengthen the United Nations Programme of Action, through its dissemination and awareness efforts. Finally, he urged the member states to participate in the 2012 Review Conference with a constructive spirit to fulfill the commitments already made.
Ms. Myriam Vazquez underscored the importance of marking, beginning with the manufacturers, and noted as well the challenge of shortage of resources in the region to encourage cooperation in this area.
At the end of meeting of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, the space turned over for the Inter-American Defense College seminar to begin.
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